
Newsletter – WC 25th March 2024
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 

– Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all our 
Silverdale Stars this week.

Steve Edge 
Anna Shone 

Polly Broadhurst 
Steve Parry 

Pete Barfoot 
Cheryl McDonald
Chantel Greenall
Jamie Harrison

Anna McCoy 
Mary Ashton 
Janet Barton

For being marvellous and supportive and 
wonderful and hard working!!!

Stars of the Week

New winners - Mathletics

NEW SUMMER MENU

Week 1 WC 15.04.24

Lunches

Friday thought
Where, then, is boasting? It is excluded. On what principle? 
On that of observing the law? No, but on that of faith. For 

we maintain that a man is justified by faith apart from 
observing the law.  —Romans 3:27-28

‘Well done’ to Seb B, who has 
his first Gold award for 

Mathletics.  An amazing effort.  
We are very proud  of you Seb.

Report cards are going home today with 
your children (yellow paper).  If you have 

any questions about them, please email Miss 
Sanderson.  At the end of each tern, 
teachers have to check and report 

attainment and progress for each child. This 
enables us to spot any gaps in children’s 
knowledge and work to fill these. Part of 

doing this involves the children sitting 
assessments in maths, reading and GPS 

(grammar, punctuation and spelling). The 
results of these assessments are used, 

alongside teacher assessment, to identify 
the level children are working at and to 
report to parents.  All assessments are 
delivered in a supportive manner, with 

children encouraged to do their best to show 
what they can do.  In May, children have to 
sit SATs (Standard Assessment Tests) and 

this is one way of gently preparing them for 
this. There are no formal Y2 SATS this year, 
however, we will still use papers to help us 

benchmark our children.  Y6 children may do 
more practice tests to help them prepare 

when necessary.  Miss Jackson is doing this 
in SATS club on a Thursday.

Report cards

Class Blogs

It’s Bitterns’ class this week!  Please click on 
the link to gain an insight into what the 
children have been learning in class.  Please 
also check out our school Facebook page.

Horticultural Show

The photos for this were lovely.  Ruth and the 
team displayed all the children’s work in a way 

that showed off their creative flare.  A huge 
well done to Molly who won the cup for ‘the 

best in show’!

Easter Competition winners…
Well done to all of our wonderful children and 

families for their entries in the various 
competitions this week.  Winners are…

Easter Baking competition – Scout A
Design your own Easter hat competition - Evie

Decorate an egg competition - Reuben
Easter colouring competition - Jake and Molly

Goodbye Mary
A huge thanks to Reverend Mary for all her love and support over the last 5 years.  The children have really enjoyed Thursday

worship with her.  Her humour and stories will always be remembered.  We pray she enjoys the transition into retirement.  

Mary will be leading her last service on Sunday at St John’s church.  It would be lovely to see as many children as possible 
there to support her and say goodbye.

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057281777137
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Happy Easter 
everyone!  See 

you back in 
school on 

Monday 15th

April


